
4 Wheelers Supply opened in 
1954, and is still a leader in the 

industry. Our facility covers 
about 2 acres, 

including  sales, service, and cus-
tom fabrication. Whether you 
need parts for your axles or 

I am always open 
to anything that 
you might want to 
p u t  i n  t h e 
newsletter, within 
reason. Please send 

it to me shortly after each quarterly. I 
have been trying to keep to the 30 
days after each quarterly deadline. 
 Want to advertise in the 
Wheeldust? 
 Our newsletter goes out to all 
our members. 
 Following are the costs to 

www.asa4ewdc.org ASA4WDC for a longer version of this 
issues of the Wheeldust. 
 
The Wheeldust is the official publication of the Arizona 
State Association of 4 Wheel Drive Clubs (ASA4WDC). 
The ASA4WDC, Inc. is an association of rough terrain 
vehicle clubs with the following goals: 
To promote a more responsible attitude towards vehicle use 
on public lands; To prevent legislation which would impose 
undo restriction on recreational 4-wheeling; To institute 
programs of conservation, education and safety and to 
provide social and recreational activities for its members; 
The ASA4WDC also assists the state and national resource 
management agencies. 
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advertise in the Wheeldust: 
ADVERTIZING COSTS 
Business Card $50 
1/4 Page Ad $75 
1/2 Page Ad $150 
Full Page Ad $250 
 These prices are for a 
full years ad, the newsletter is 
printed four times a year, and 
are mailed after each 
quarterly delegate meeting. 
 W a n t  m o r e 
information? 
 Visit our website at: 

ASA4WDC WHEELDUST 

Volume 2, Issue 1 THE WHEELDUST SPRING 2007  EDITION 

ASA4WDC 
2006 OFFICERS 

 
President 
Rheal Tetreault 
520 682-0273 
4critter@comcast.net 
 
Vice-President 
Phil Strittmatter 
928-565-2811  
 
Treasurer 
Ray Jenkins 
480 834-0517 
patandray@msn.com 
 
Secretary 
Chari Ainsworth 
602 274-8331 
brokenaxle2@netscape.net 

ASA4WDC has started its 2nd 
annual Winch Raffle. Except this 
year we have more prizes than 
before. 
 First prize is a winch from 
Four Wheelers Supply, thanks 
for your continued support! 
 Second prize is $250 from 

Classic Broncos; $200 from 
Paul Shupp Precision Automo-
tive, Kingman (last raffles 
winner); third prize $100 Bull-
head Four Wheelers and $100 
from Walapai Four Wheelers. 
 So buy your tickets now 
and support the ASA4WDC. 

The monies will help sup-
port organized four wheel-
ing and keep our trails open! 
 You can purchase tick-
ets from your delegate, con-
tacting a board member or 
soon they can be purchased 
on our website. 

ASA4WDC WINCH RAFFLE 

HOUSE BILL 2443 - OHV “INDICIA” 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
New members who do not 
belong to an organized club can 
now join the ASA4WDC via 
PayPal, check it out on our 
website: ASA4WDC.org. 
 
ASA4WDC Clubs, your dues are 
due at the February Quarterly 
Delegates meeting every year, 
after that quarterly dues are paid 
at each of the following 
quarterly's in May, August and 
November. 
 
Our webmaster has developed a 
way of getting all of our 
information on the website. 
Please contact Don Hicks, 
ASA4WDC Membership Chair 
for information and the format 
that is required. 

House Bill 2443 has successfully passed 
through the House with a 51-4 vote. This is 
the original Copper Sticker that has now 
been renamed the “Indicia.” 
 
The bill will now go on to the Senate. 
 
Following is information regarding the bill 
as it was when it passed the house: 
 
Legislature to Debate House Bill 2443, 
the Off-highway Vehicle Recreation Bill 
 
The Arizona House of Representatives is 
tentatively scheduled to debate House Bill 
2443 Thursday March 7th, 2007.  As you 
recall this bill was introduced in the 
Legislature by Representative Jerry Weiers 
and is the result of the Workgroup’s and a 
broad coalition of stakeholder’s 
collaborative efforts. 
 
HB 2443 Provisions 
 
• Off-highway vehicle recreational use 

has increased by roughly 350 percent, 
or nearly 39 percent per year since 
1998.  During this time funding for 
off-highway vehicle recreation has 
grown by an average of approximately 
4 percent, essentially only keeping 

pace with inflation.  While keeping pace with 
inflation, the funding, and as a result OHV 
recreation management has come far from 
keeping pace with the dramatic increase in 
OHV recreation in Arizona. 

  
• Appropriates funding to bolster resources for 

Off-highway Vehicle Management in Arizona 
in key areas identified by stakeholders 
including off-highway vehicle facilities, 
access, law enforcement, education and safety. 

  
• Provides new laws that will better protect 

Arizona’s natural resources from inappropriate 
use of OHVs. 
  

• Improvements to safety equipment including a 
requirement for individuals younger than 18 to 
wear appropriate headgear.  

  
• An annual flat fee and a three dollar 
Vehicle License Tax for the registration of 
ATVs:  
• Reduced costs to consumer (VLT 
currently averages $97 per ATV, new cost 
anticipated to be much lower) 
• Includes ATVs, ATC’s, (Dirt Bikes and 
four-wheelers), and UTV’s (Utility Vehicles 
like Rangers, Rhinos, and Gators) 
• Required equipment affidavit allows for 
street legal registration for only three dollars. 

ASA4WDC, P.O. Box 23904, Tempe, AZ 85285 
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ASA4WDC 2006 CHAIRS 
 

Wheeldust Editor 
Rebecca Antle - 520 682-0273 
Email 4critter@comcast.net 
 
Membership Chair 
Don Hicks—480 807-9558 
Email gunny31@cox.net 
 
Historian 
Open 
 
4-Wheel Awareness Chair 
Tray Romine - 480-361-7099 
tntimaging@netscape.net 
Phil Strittmatter is the current 
temporary chair 
 
United 4 Wheel Drive Chair 
Don Hicks - 480 807-9558 
Email gunny31@cox.net 
Jack McCullen—480 832-8132 
Email mccullen@writeme.com 
 
Adopt-A-Trail 
Open 
 
Environmental Affairs Chair 
Sandee McCullen—480 832-
8132 
Email mccullen@writeme.com 
 
Legislative Liaison 
Rebecca Antle—520 682-0273 
Email 4critter@comcast.net 

Website 
Jim Gibson -  
Jfgibson@cox.net 
 
ASA4WDC 2006 DIRETORS 

 
Region 1 Director 
Sandee McCullen—480 832-
8132 
Email mccullen@writeme.com 
 
Region 2 Director 
Phil Strittmatter—928-565-2811  
 
Region 3 Director 
Open 
 
Region 4 Director 
Rheal Tetreault—520 682-0273 
Email 4critter@comcast.net 
 

 

ASA4WDC 

ASA CALENDAR 

May 5 - ASA4WDC 
Quarterly Delegates 
Meeting and 
Convention 

This years convention 
will be held in the resort town of 
Wickenburg. 

There will be a general delegates 
meeting as always on Saturday from 
1:00 to 5:00 pm, with the Convention 
following afterwards. 

The ASA4WDC would like to thank its 
delegates for all of their hard work 
during the year with a Convention in 
May. As a delegate your meal will be 
paid at Convention. You are 
encouraged to bring your significant 
other and other members from your 
club, but their meals will have to be 

paid for. 

There will be a run on Sunday, not sure where yet, but 
Kerry Hancock will be setting something up for us. 

Convention is where we honor our delegates and those 
people who have done outstanding things over the 
past year. 

Speakers and awards are also on the agenda. Joe 
Stevens a local historian will be one of our 
speakers and Tammie Pike with the Tonto 
National Forest will be there if you have any 
questions about planning. 

The location for this years convention is at the 
Wickenburg Recreation Center at 605 N. Tegner St., 
Bldg B, Wickenburg.  Turn right on 93 like you are 
going to Vegas.  In 5 blocks you will see Coffinger 
Park.  The 6th block is Swilling, turn right on Swilling 
and park in the lot.  The Quarterly will be in Bldg. B. 

JEEP TRACKS 
Some very important issues 
are happening in our state. 
 
Several agencies are now 
under a planning phase. It 

is very important that we all attend the 
meetings. Becky, Sandee, Joan and Phil  
and a few others can not do it all! 
 
The agencies need to see you and hear 
your concerns, issues, comments and 
ideas. This planning will only last a short 
while, but when it is over you will have 
to live with the consequences whatever 
they may be! 
 
The final results may not be what you 

want or what you expected. But if you don't 
participate you will not have anyone to blame. 
 
The Forest Service needs to have their maps done in 
the next couple of years and they are begging for your 
input, your trails, your GPS coordinates and the roads 
and trails that you want to see open. 
 
So when the reminder comes around for another 
meeting, take the time and attend. Or maybe you 
would rather send a letter or email. That is fine also, 
but participate, this is our future. 
 
When the planning is over we will have to live with 
the results for many, many years. 
 
ASA4WDC President 
Rheal Tetreault 

ASA4WDC QUARTERLY/CONVENTION 

May 

5 & 6 - ASA4WDC Quarterly 
Delegates Meeting and Convention 

August 

11 - ASA4WDC Quarterly/Delegates 
Meeting in Payson 

The following is the 
Florence Area Air 
National Guard 
Training Schedule. 
 
If you are planning 
events in the Florence 
area the following 

schedule will be of importance to you. The 
Arizona Army National Guard (AZANG) 
Training Support Branch has issued the 
following revised schedule to close 
Restricted Air Space. This is the Training 
Year 2006 firing schedule. 
 
The AZANG will fly a flag at the entrance 
to Cottonwood Canyon Road when there is 
training in the area. Please respect the 
National Guards “Black out” dates. 

To the ASA4WDC 
Membership: 

Folks we have had a pretty 
good year for renewals and clubs getting 
their roster up and on-line in the 
ASA4WDC master database.  I would 
like to personally thank each and every 
one of you that has taken the time to learn 
to use this club roster format.  It will go a 
long way in helping us, the Board of 
Directors, to keep information flowing to 

you regarding upcoming special events 
and items of general interest to all 4 
wheelers. 

It is my understanding that the Parker 4 
Wheelers are rejoining the ASA after an 
absence of several years.  Welcome back 
Parker, we need your support and 
dedication to our sport.  I, for one, 
especially enjoy the Parker Splash when 
I get the opportunity to attend. 

I don’t know if you all know me, my 

wife, Elaine, and I have membership in 
two clubs in the ASA.  We belong to the 
Copper State Four Wheelers of Mesa and 
the Rim Country 4 Wheelers in Payson 
and we are the club delegates for Rim 
Country to the ASA4WDC.  I am also the 
ASA Membership Chair; I took over this 
position from Jim Florence last summer.  
Jim is and continues to be very active in 
the Az Off-Highway Coalition and 
devotes his spare time to this endeavor.  
So, I am most happy to try and replace 
Jim as the Membership Chair. 

FLORENCE AREA TRAINING SCHEDULE 

The ASA4WDC very much 
wants to move forward on the 
4x4 Safety Awareness 
Program. We know there are 
a number of instructors 
within the state, like myself, 

whose certification has expired and needs to 
be renewed. 
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The following is the schedule for military 
maneuvers in the areas north and south of 
Cottonwood Canyon Road, at the Florence 
Military Reservation, for the Training year 
2006, May through October 2006 and October 
2006 through September 2007. 
 
This schedule is subject to change at any time, 
especially when there may be mobilization for 
war. 
 
Date  Time  Purpose 
03 Mar 07 - 0700-1400 -Artillery Live Fire 
04 Mar 07 - 0700-1400 - Artillery Live Fire 
05 May 07 - 0800-1600 - Military Maneuvers 
06 May 07 - 0800-1600 -Military Maneuvers 
02 June 07 - 0800-1600 - Military Maneuvers 
03 June 07 - 0800-1600 - Military Maneuvers 

Chris Tefke of United’s program can 
travel to Arizona to recertify us but it 
would not be worth his time to so for 
only three or four people. Therefore, I 
am asking each club to send me a list of 
those folks who are interested in 
participating. Please include names, 
home or cell phone numbers, emails, and 
snail mail address. 

Remember, presenting these classes to 
the public can benefit your club 
financially as well as to generate 
possible new members and introduce our 
favorite pastime to others. 
 
Phil Strittmatter, Active Chair 
928-565-2811 
2246 S. Dilkon Rd., Gold Valley, AZ 

outlet for your interest.  But don’t give up until you’ve tried some of these 
resolutions.  The future of our recreation lies in changing the behavior of the 
“Poops” while keeping our clubs alive and well, as well as recruiting the 
“Possibles” to our side. 
 
The other lesson here is that none of this will happen on its own.  Someone has 
to do something.  Step up. Find out; focus; and facilitate! 

SAFETY AND AWARENESS 

GONE BUT NOT 
FORGOTTEN 

DALE E. PORTER 

Dale passed away January 25, 2007, in 
Phoenix. He was 89. 

Dale was born in Sapulpa, Oklahoma, on 
April 27, 1917. 

He married Frances Lillian Johnson on 
September 3, 1939 in Tacoma, 
Washington. They have four children, 
Richard, Bob, Candy and Janice, not to 
mention seven grand children, fifteen great 
grand children and one great great grand 
child. 

Dale served in the US Army and also as a 
Deacon in the First Baptist Church of 
Payson. 

Dale was president of the ASA4WDC 
from 1972 to 1974 and vice president from 
1971 to 1972. He was also a four wheeler 
of the year in 1971. 

Dale was a member of the Creepy Crawler 
Four Wheelers out of the Phoenix area. 

MEMBERSHIP 

NATIONAL CONTRIBUTORS 
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NATIONAL CONTRIBUTORS 

Resolving Problems in 
Recreational Clubs 

Dealing with Partners, 
Possible, and Poops 

 
(From the article series: “Empowering 

Leadership”) 

By Del Albright, BlueRibbon 
Ambassador 

I have finally discovered the biggest 
problem with trying to keep clubs alive 
and well.  Yup, after all these years as a 
writer, outdoorsman, and facilitator, I 
have found the secret to what causes our 
clubs and organizations to fall apart or at 
least get rusty.  Oh, and if you’re saying 
to yourself that it’s not your club at issue, 
then keep reading because I predict that 
every recreationist in our country will 
face this issue sooner or later. 

Not only will I share with you here the 
biggest problem we have, but I will also 
offer some sound solutions to resolving 
problems within recreational clubs and 
organizations. 

To add some credibility to what I’m about 
to show you, I can assure you that dozens 
of recreational leaders have verified my 
thesis that all clubs have or will have this 
problem.  I have developed and 
maintained a network of leaders in our 
sports who communicate intelligently 
about problems we face and opportunities 
we have.  The consensus is clear. Our 
biggest problem is that we are people. 

I suspect you already knew this and my 
big revelation was not a surprise.  People 
– we humans – cause our own problems 
and inherently bring them with us where 
ever we go.  It’s “human nature” as they 
say.   And more big news – we can’t get 
away from it.  We have to deal with it. 

The way I see it, we have three types of 
folks in our clubs; 1) our Partners – home 
boys, “doods”, friends, think-a-likes, etc. 
that don’t cause problems because they 
agree with us for the most part;  2) the 
“Possibles” – they can swing either way, 
but right now they’re not very active but 
they’re also not causing any problems; 

and 3) the “Poops” who seem to be 
causing the club to bunch up their 
knickers and get cranky with each other.  
It’s the “Poops” we need to focus on. 

• In stead of writing a book about our 
basic problems, allow me to 
summarize what you probably have 
already figured out by saying: 

• It’s human nature to disagree and 
have conflict 

• Some of us are hard-headed and 
don’t see things other than our own 
way 

• We tend to attract to others who 
think along familiar lines 

• Some personalities just don’t mix 
• Cliques develop in groups and 

leaders emerge naturally 
• We could all use some help with our 

communication skills 
 
So we gather up in our clubs and butt 
heads, find new things to get cranky 
about, disagree distastefully, get mad, 
and some times leave. Leaders burnout 
after a short period of time, because 
solving these human nature issues can be 
time-consuming and energy-draining. 
We can’t afford to have any more 
leaders burn out; and we certainly would 
rather have a club that is fun to be part 
of. Let’s look at how to do that. 
 
STEP 1: Find Out. 
The first thing to do is find out why 
clubs have problems -- to recognize and 
accept the fact that we are people and we 
have shortfalls, as well as personalities.  
Learn to accept the basic fact that we are 
not all poured from the same mold.  In 
stead, find ways to understand and make 
better use of our differences. But that 
comes from first finding out 
(identifying) just what causes our club 
problems. 
 
STEP 2:  Focus. 
Next, focus on the issue or problem, not 
the personalities. Learn to separate a 
problem from the person who seems to 
be causing it. Lay the problem on the 
table, dissect it and figure out how to put 
it back together in better shape than 
when you started.   Enlist the help of the 
person you think is responsible for the 
issue, if possible.  Get them to become 

part of the solution. But whatever you do, 
learn to address the issue, not the person 
or personality.  It’s not Joe that is causing 
the club to drift apart; it’s something Joe 
is doing – his behavior.  That is what we 
must focus on – the behavior that needs 
changing. 
 
STEP 3: Facilitate. 
Facilitation is a skill every leader or 
club activist should develop to some 
level. 
 
To facilitate means to make things easier 
– to lessen the resistance; to smooth the 
path. In clubs and groups it means finding 
ways to help people help them selves. 
Once you find out what is really the issue, 
and you focus on that issue, you then 
begin to facilitate a resolution. In 
volunteer organizations there is seldom a 
rank structure (like the military), so we 
must learn to ease the resistance and 
smooth the path with facilitative skills 
and techniques. 
 
Some of those facilitative techniques 
include increased listening skills; 
improved communication skills; letting 
people solve their own problems by 
helping them see the real problem; 
laying out options and possibilities in 
clearer and cleaner terms; and 
learning to not get mad every time 
things don’t go your way so you can 
continue to facilitate the growth of 
your club. 
 
SUMMARY:  You can read any 
number of books on this subject to 
improve your chances of success.  You 
can sign up for training courses.  But 
whatever you do, recognize that the 
“Possibles” are just waiting for 
something to happen to help them 
decide whether they’re going to be on 
the team, or a problem for the team. 
 
You don’t have to worry about your 
partners; heck, they’re with you.  Put 
them to work to help you.  The 
“Poops” will continue to cause 
problems and perhaps bring down the 
club until someone does something 
about it.  And there may come a time 
when you just have to pack it in and 
move on, give up and find a better 
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ASA DELEGATES MEETING MINUTES 

February Delegates 
Meeting was held in 
Laughlin, NV. 
 
Meeting was called to order 
at 1:20 p.m. by president 

Rheal Tetreault. 
 
Motion made to accept the minutes from 
the November quarterly as posted in the 
Wheeldust. Motion carried. 
 
Correspondence was reviewed and 
disbursed 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Balance   $15,378.03 
Land Action Fund  $11257.30 
General Fund  $ 4,120.73 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
WHEELDUST 
 
Becky needs articles for the spring 
Wheeldust. Please get them to her before 
3/15/07. The current Wheeldust is up on 
the website now. 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
 
Don Hicks needs all the updated rosters 
from the clubs. Each club membership 
chair is to input their roster on the ASA 
website. They will then receive their 
plaques, membership cards and state trust 
land permits. 
 
HISTORIAN 
 
No report as this position is vacant. If 
anyone would like to volunteer for this 
position, please contact Rheal. 
 
4-WHEEL AWARENESS 
 
Phil has been trying unsuccessfully to 
contact Chris Tefke to see about teaching 
a class. Rim Country 4-wheelers have 
decided to develop their own class and get 
it approved. We can then advertise this 
class to the SUV dealers for public 
education. More information on this will 
follow as it is developed. 
 

the legislative sessions to make your 
voice heard. The session closes in August. 
 
INTERNET AND WEBSITE 
 
Each club can now update their roster on 
the ASA website. If you need help in 
doing so, please call Jim Gibson. 
 
Also, raffle tickets for the winch can now 
be purchased online. See the ASA4WDC 
website for further information. 
 
REGIONAL DIRECTORS 
 
Region I-Sandee McCullen 
We have a new club in the Association--
Toyota Truck Off Road Association. 
There are 26 members. 
Az Game and Fish are holding their 3rd 
annual outdoor expo at Ben Avery 
shooting rang on Mar. 31st and Apr. 1st. 
This year they have included OHV. We 
will have a booth there. See Chari if you 
would like to donate vehicles, time, etc. 
We would like to use this expo to educate 
the public and gain new members and 
exposure. 
 
Region II-Phil Strittmatter 
The clubs in the northwest part of the 
state continue to assist with mapping of 
trails in the area. They need help with the 
area around Bagdad. if you can help, 
please contact Phil. 
 
Region II-Steve Morehouse 
Steve has retired and the position is open. 
Please contact anyone on the ASA Board 
if you are interested in this position. 
 
Region IV-Rheal Tetreault 
There is another new club in the Tucson 
area-Arizona L.O.S.T. (Liberty Owners 
Special Team) They have 17 members. 
It was motioned, seconded and passed to 

UNITED 4 WHEEL DRIVE 
ASSOCIATION 
 
Convention will be in July in Grand 
Junction, Colorado. Contact Don Hicks 
for more information. 
 
ADOPT-A-TRAIL 
 
Ted is retiring and the position is open.  
 
ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS 
 
The BLM and all 6 forests in Arizona 
are developing land use plans. We need 
to be involved or we stand to lose trails. 
Everyone should write a substantive 
letter to the Forest Service and BLM, 
outlining what you use the forest/land 
for, who you are, how long you have 
been recreating on the land, whether you 
are disabled, etc. 
 
Each forest has a website. Click on 
planning and there will be an e-mail 
address for you to send your letter to. 
 
The Havasu plan has gone to final. It is a 
good plan with 2 open OHV areas. 93 % 
of the trails are open in the Parashant 
and Vermillion Cliffs. The Agua Fria is 
done and Bradshaw is almost done. It 
looks like we will lose 50% in the Table 
Mesa area; among them is Armageddon. 
Please, please write letters. We will lose 
if you don't. 
 
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 
 
The Copper Sticker bill is back. It has 
been changed again. We are paying a 
lobbyist to help with the bill. Arizona 
Trail Riders Association and Land Use 
fund has donated $5000 each for the 
lobbyist. We are hoping that ORBA and 
SEMA will donate the other $10,000. 
 
The lobbyist has gotten our 
issues back in the bill and 
Game and Fish will be 
accountable for the funds. 
We have enough support 
now from different groups 
that if we don't get what we 
want, we can kill the bill. 
Please, take time to go to Meetings on the third Tuesday of each month 

6:30 p.m.  at the Elk’s Lodge 1745 Hancock. 

Monthly runs ranging from easy 
to not so easy on established trails 

Guests Welcome! 
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OHV INFORMATION 

accept both these clubs into the State 
Association. 
 
The Coronado FS in the Tucson area 
continues with it's forest travel 
management plan. Access to Charouleau 
Gap is still up in the air. Right now, the 
only legal entrance is at the north end and 
the developer hasn't yet decided where the 
permanent entrance will be. 
  
OLD BUSINESS 
 
507-C7 status. The paperwork is almost 
done. Rheal will complete it and send it in 
the IRS with payment. This will help us as 
we can get all of our purchases tax free. 
 
AZOHV update. They are taking 
nominations for officers for the next 2 
years. Please contact them if you would 
like to run for office. 
Copper Sticker bill. See above legislative 
update. 
 
Land Action. Don Hicks has stepped down 
and the position is open. Please contact the 
ASA board if you would like to take this 
position. 
 
Winch raffle. Becky distributed the tickets 
to the delegates at today's meeting. We are 
continually adding to the prize pool. Each 
delegate is asked to go back to their club 
and get donations for prizes as well as sell 
tickets. So far we have cash prizes as well 
as driving lights, etc, in the pool. Price of 
the tickets are $2.00 each. Proceeds to go 
into ASA general fund and the Land 
Action fund. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
May quarterly. As attendance has been 
dwindling at convention, it was voted to 
move it to Wickenburg in the hopes that a 
more centralized location will bring people 
back. It is scheduled for May 5th at the 
Wickenburg Recreation Center, 605 N. 
Tegner, Bldg B. Board meeting at 10 a.m., 
Delegate meeting at 1p.m. and dinner at 
6:30. Dinner is free to all delegates, board 
members, speakers and past 4 wheelers of 
the year. The 4 wheeler of the year award 
will be handed out and our speaker this 
year will be a curator from the Desert 
Caballeros Museum in Wickenburg. Please 

let Phil Strittmatter know if you will be 
attending. 
 
It is time to nominate the Environmental 4 
wheeler of the year for United. Please get 
your nominations in to Don Hicks. 
 
If anyone would like their club jackets or 
ball caps embroidered with their club 
logos, please see Joan Beck. She has a 
resource for this at a good price. 
Budget. ASA4WDC proposed budget for 
2007 $15,320.00. Budget passed. 
 
Calendar 
 
Tucson Rough Riders Trail Dust Days is 
Oct. 6-7th 
 
Arizona Rough Riders Spook Rally is Oct. 
26-28th 
 
Clubs can now post their events on the 
ASA website calendar. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:45 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chari Ainsworth, 
Secretary-ASA4WDC 

ARIZONA GAME 
AND FISH 

DEPARTMENT 

 

Arizona Game and Fish Department to 
hold informational meetings on how to 
become involved in the process 

April 5, 2007 

Learn about federal land management 
planning efforts around the state. 

Arizona Game and Fish Department to 
hold informational meetings on how to 
become involved in the process. 

The USDA Forest Service and the Bureau 
of Land Management (BLM) are revising 
land use management plans and travel 
management plans statewide. These plans 
include updated guidelines and rules on 
how public lands are to be managed 
(including what activities are permitted), 
and how and where motorized travel 

should occur. 

The plans could potentially include 
proposed alternatives that change the 
way you currently enjoy public lands, 
particularly with regard to: 

• Vehicular access and 
transportation 

• Designation of open and closed 
roads 

• Dispersed camping and/or 
recreation 

• Motorized retrieval of lawfully 
taken big game by hunters 

Public input process 

Each planning effort includes a 
public process for providing 
comments so that your issues are 
considered. The different Forest 
Service districts and BLM field 
offices are in various phases of the 
planning efforts. 

More information can be found on 
the USDA Forest Service 
(Southwestern Region) and Bureau of 
Land Management (Arizona) Web 
sites. 

The Arizona Game and Fish 
Department has been working, and 
will continue to work, to ensure that 
wildlife habitats, wildlife 
management, and wildlife-based 
recreation are considered in each 
planning effort. However, the public 
must also be engaged throughout the 
entire process to ensure that issues 
important to you are considered. 

Informational meetings on how to 
become engaged in the process 

The Arizona Game and Fish 
Department will host a series of 
meetings across the state to provide 
an overview of the Forest Service and 
BLM planning processes and how 
you can become engaged. 

How do you know if you should be 
engaged? 

CAMPGROUNDS IN COLORADO MAY CLOSE 
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The following information was located on the Denver 
channel.com 
 
DENVER -- Seventy campgrounds in Colorado could be closed 
under a new plan by the U.S. Forest Service. 
  
The Forest Service's maintenance budget will be cut by 60 
percent so that means it has to close campgrounds that cost too 
much to operate.  
 
On the Western Slope, the Forest Service is looking at shutting 
down half of the 140 campgrounds and other facilities in the 
Grand Mesa, Uncompahgre and Gunnison national forests.  

  
U.S. Rep. Mark Udall, a Colorado Democrat, said taking 
inventory of what is being used and what is cost effective makes 
good sense. But he said he will continue trying to increase 
funding to meet the Forest Service's needs. 
 
Nothing is final yet -- the review and early proposals are just 
part of a long process. The Forest Service is also considering 
asking for more volunteer help as a way to cut costs and keep 
some areas open. 
 Do you think it makes sense to close campgrounds to save 
money? Or do you think the Forest Service should sell or lease 
out the campgrounds it can't afford to run?  

Review the Forest Service and/or BLM 
proposed alternatives and ask yourself the 
following questions: 

Access and roads 

• Where do I go to enjoy the outdoors, 
and how do I access those areas? 

• Which roads should remain open and 
which should be closed? 

• Will these areas be available to me in 
the new plan? 

• What areas are important to access for 
hunting, wildlife viewing, etc.? 

• What modes of transport do I enjoy to 
access those areas? 

Camping and recreation 

• Where and how do I camp now? 

• Where and how will I be able to camp 
once these plans are final? 

• Will I be able to choose my own 
campsite, or will I be limited to identified 
sites only? 

• Will I be able to collect firewood, or 
will I have to bring it in? 

Hunting and game retrieval 

• How am I able to retrieve downed big 
game currently? (Motorized, non-
motorized, etc.) 

• Will I be able to camp near where I 
hunt? 

• How will the revised plans change or 
modify those allowances? 

Note 

Certain designations on BLM or Forest 
Service lands may dictate the approach to 
these issues, such as congressionally 
designated wilderness, national 
monuments, etc. 

Meeting schedule 

Informational meetings are scheduled for 
the following dates: 

MESA 
• Monday, April 16, 6-9 p.m., Mesa, 
Arizona Game and Fish Department Mesa 
regional office, 7200 E. University Drive. 
 
FLAGSTAFF 
• Tuesday, April 17, 6-9 p.m., 
Flagstaff, Arizona Game and Fish 
Department Flagstaff regional office, 
3500 S. Lake Mary Road 
 
PINETOP 
• Monday, April 23, 6-9 p.m., Pinetop, 
Arizona Game and Fish Department 
Pinetop regional office, 2878 E. White 
Mountain Blvd. 
 
YUMA 
• Monday, May 7, 6-9 p.m., Yuma, 
Arizona Game and Fish Department 

Yuma regional office, 9140 E. 28th St. 
 
SIERRA VISTA 
• Friday, May 11, 6-9 p.m 
Sierra Vista (location to be 
determined; will be 
posted at azgfd.gov when available). 
 
TUCSON 
• Saturday, May 12, 9 a.m. to noon, 
Tucson, Arizona Game and Fish 
Department Tucson regional office, 555 
N. Greasewood Road. 
 
The meetings will include information 
on the Forest Service and BLM 
planning processes; facts about the new 
policies and direction, from both a 
statewide and local standpoint; how 
you can become involved in the 
process, including the Forest Service 
and BLM public meeting schedules and 
comment periods; and resources where 
you can learn more information. 

Regional Game and Fish Department 
staff will be on hand with maps and 
information on local areas. 

If you want to learn more about the 
management and travel planning 
process and how it could affect the way 
you recreate on public lands, you will 
want to attend one of these meetings. 

The schedule for additional meetings 
will be posted at azgfd.gov as those 
dates become available. 

OHV INFORMATION 


